
Message from the Provincial and Chairman 

Academic Year 2025–2026 

 

 

Dear Members of the St. Xavier’s Family — Jesuit Management, Staff, Students, and 

Parents, 

As we joyfully welcome the new academic year 2025–26, I extend my warm greetings 

and heartfelt blessings to each of you. It is with deep gratitude and pride that I 

acknowledge the remarkable journey of St. Xavier’s School, Doranda — a legacy built 

on faith, learning, and the Jesuit spirit of service. 

Congratulations on your many achievements during the past year. Your success in 

academics, sports, cultural activities, and social outreach reflects the Xavierian spirit of 

striving for excellence and becoming men and women for others. You have 

demonstrated commitment, creativity, and resilience — values that lie at the heart of 

Jesuit education. 

As we begin this new chapter, let us carry forward this momentum with renewed zeal. 

Jesuit education is not only about preparing for a career, but about forming individuals 

who are intellectually competent, morally sound, spiritually rooted, and socially 

responsible. 

“Go forth and set the world on fire.” — St. Ignatius of Loyola 

“Success is not final; failure is not fatal: it is the courage to continue that counts.” — 

Winston Churchill 

To our students: may you embrace every opportunity with courage and curiosity. To our 

dedicated faculty and staff: your commitment is the cornerstone of our mission — thank 

you for your tireless efforts. And to our valued parents: your support and trust empower 

us to guide and nurture every child entrusted to our care. 

Let us move ahead with faith in God and confidence in one another. May this academic 

year be filled with learning, growth, and grace. 

With prayerful best wishes, 

 

 

Rev. Fr. Ajit Kumar Xess, SJ 

Provincial & Chairman 

St. Xavier’s School, Doranda 


